
 

  
 Procurement Department 
 150 Greenwich Street 
 4 World Trade Center, 21st Floor 
 New York, NY 10007 
  

 

 

July 12, 2018 

 
 

SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR THE PERFORMANCE OF EXPERT 

PROFESSIONAL RESILIENCE AND SUSTAINABLE DESIGN 

SERVICES (INFRASTRUCTURE) AS REQUESTED ON A “CALL-IN” 

BASIS DURING 2019-2022 (RFP# 53304) - ADDENDUM #3 
 

Dear Sir or Madam: 

The following question was received from an RFP recipient. The question and the corresponding 

Authority answer is provided for your information and use, as appropriate. 

Question 1: In regard to the subject solicitation, although not specified in the RFP, will the 

selected professional service firms be required to possess a Certificate of Authorization to 

practice Engineering in New York or New Jersey? 

Answer: No. Although it is not required to possess a Certificate of Authorization to practice 

Engineering in New York or New Jersey, it is deemed advantageous to have said certification. 

The assembly of full service, multidisciplinary teams is encouraged.  

The due date for this RFP remains July 26, 2018 at 2:00 P.M. 

If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Nicole Kuruszko at nkuruszko@panynj.gov  

Sincerely, 

 

David Gutiérrez, CPPO  

Assistant Director 

Procurement Department 

 

 

mailto:nkuruszko@panynj.gov

